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The Department of Physiology at Foundation University Medical College (FUMC), a part of Foundation University School of Health Sciences (FUSH), successfully organized the FCPS Part II Mock Examination Course (Physiology) on October 25, 2023. The primary goal of this mock examination was to aid postgraduate trainees in their preparation for the FCPS-II/IMM examination. Additionally, it aimed to augment their knowledge and equip them with the essential skills necessary to become proficient physiologists and future academicians.
The meticulous planning and execution of the mock exam were overseen by Prof. Dr. Sadia Ahsin, the Head of the Physiology Department at FUMC and the Vice President of the North Chapter of the Pakistan Physiological Society (PPS). The esteemed panel of examiners graciously volunteered their expertise, comprising ex-President of PPS, Prof. Dr. Umar Ali Khan, Prof. Dr. Muzhar Hussain, Prof. Dr. Idress Farooq Butt, Prof. Dr. Ghulam Mustafa, and Prof. Dr. Aneeqa Shahid. The evaluation involved the assessment of five candidates through OSPE (Objective Structured Practical Examination), followed by a comprehensive group discussion facilitated by the examiners.
Both the candidates and examiners expressed their appreciation for the academic rigor and the enriching experience provided by this activity. As a token of gratitude, shields were presented to the esteemed examiners by Prof. Dr. Muzammil Hasan Najmi, the Associate Dean of Basic Sciences at FUSH, followed by a delightful refreshment session.
The success of this academic endeavor was made possible through the collaborative efforts and support extended by the administration and staff at FUMC. The Department of Physiology extends its heartfelt thanks to everyone involved, especially the examiners, for their steadfast dedication in advancing the field of Physiology.
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